
EMPLOYMENT LAWSCENE ALERT: THE EEOC
HAS STARTED COLLECTING REQUIRED PAY
DATA: DO YOU NEED TO REPORT AND ARE YOU
READY?

On July 15, 2019, after a protracted legal battle, the EEOC began collecting employers’ EEO-1
2017 and 2018 payroll data, which may be referred to as Component 2 data. The reporting
requirement was originally announced by the Obama administration in 2016, but in 2017, the
Trump administration stayed the collection of Component 2 data, citing the burden it
imposed on employers. However, in March 2019, the U.S. District Court for the District of
Columbia issued an order reinstating the requirement.

Therefore, between now and the deadline of September 30, 2019, all employers with 100 or
more employees (both full-time and part-time) must submit the requisite information from
calendar years 2017 and 2018 for all employees employed during the relevant “workforce
snapshot period,” which is an employer-selected payroll period between October 1 and
December 31 of the reporting year. Employers, including federal contractors, that have less
than 100 employees are not subject to these reporting requirements. Subject employers
must provide the EEOC with the following data for employees in the workforce snapshot
period: the employees’ race/ethnicity and sex; the employee’s EEO-1 job classification; the
actual hours worked by non-exempt employees; actual hours worked by or proxy hours
worked (e.g., 40 hours per week for full-time employees) for exempt employees; and Form
W-2 payroll information. Such information does not have to be submitted for each individual
employee but can be submitted by identifying, based on race/ethnicity and sex, the number
of employees in each EEO-1 job category that fall into each of 12 EEO-1 compensation bands
and the aggregate number of hours worked by all employees in each EEO-1 compensation
band. The EEOC’s stated purpose for collecting such information is to identify and remediate
unlawful pay disparities in pay that are based on race/ethnicity and/or sex. Therefore,
providing complete and accurate information in all categories is essential.

Employers subject to this requirement should have received correspondence via the U.S. mail
and an email from NORC, the research group that is conducting the survey on behalf of the
EEOC, notifying them of this obligation. Reminders are also scheduled to be sent in August
and September. The EEOC has provided resources for filers at https://eeoccomp2.norc.org.
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